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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
JAMES KLEYNHANS WATER TREATMENT WORKS 
 
The filters at James Kleynhans Water Works need to be replaced.  R1 million was 
availed from MISA for this purpose.  Due to the fact that all the filters are not in 
operation, the waterworks is producing clean drinking water at half of its capacity.  
Consequently water will not be available in Makanda East all the time.  Gift of the 
Givers will intensify water deliveries in Makanda East until the plant can produce is at 
its full capacity.  It will take two weeks to have the plant producing at its full capacity.  
The Gift of the Givers will deliver water today to the following points:  Reebieck East, 
Scott’s Farm, Vukani, Tantyi and Transit Camp. 
The delivery points will be communicated every day.  
 
HOWIESONPOORT WATER TREATEMENT PLANT 
 
The Howiesonspoort pump station is currently not operational. One of the pumps 
broke down and water leaking from this pump necessitated the shutdown of the 
pump station. The equipment at the pump station needs time to dry. The electricians 
are busy draining the water from the electric equipment. This might take two to three 
days 
An electrical control specialist EPM has been called in to do an assessment 
tomorrow.  Industrial Blow heaters are being used to dry the equipment and the 
pumps. 
There are some water in the lay dams at the Waainek Water Treatment Works that 
are being used to supply water to the Western side.  Residents are therefore 
requested to use water sparingly - 25l/per day to a maximum of 4 people per 
household.   
Residents are also urged not to connect water tanks to municipal supply, except for 
one tank to the maximum capacity of 2500 liters.  
 
WINCANTON SUBSTATION  
 
The Wincanton substation has been vandalized again. Areas that receive power 
supply from the substation will have no power.  The electricians are on site replacing 
the stolen parts. Power will be restored as soon as the repairs and replacements are 
done. A case of theft and damage to property has been open. 
The municipality is trying everything to address the power and water challenges in 
order to curb interruptions and unacceptable water quality.   
 
We call on the community to please report any vandalism of their property and the 
misuse of water. Please be patient as we are doing our best to attend to these 
unexpected occurrences. 
 

            

 


